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CHERNOBYL EXHIBITION RAISES £2.800 
FOR SICK CHILDREN 

The ambitious three week tour of 
children's art from the Chernobyl 
area visited Taunton, Street and 
Bristol in June. Altogether, many 
hundreds of people saw the impr
essive collection of paintings, 
drawings and photographs, and over 
£2,800 was raised in donations. 
This will be used to buy clean 
food, medicines and medical 
equipment for families from the 
disaster zone . 

During the course of the tour, the 
Bristol Royal Infirmary also 
donated two free baby incubators. 
These are now being sent to Kiev, 
the capital of the Ukraine, 
courtesy of Austrian Airlines. 

The three Ukrainian visitors who 
accompanied the exhibition -
Natasha, Anatolij and Sergei -
were given a warm welcome wherever 
they went. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
"Absolutely amazing. The level of 
excellence and the emotion 
portrayed by these young victims 
is incredible. Many of the 
paintings are extremely moving." 
(Visitor to Bristol Cathedral) 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
In Taunton, the Byram Gallery at 
the Somerset College of Arts and 
Technology was an extremely 
successful venue, although 
somewhat out of the way for the 
public. SCAT staff members got 
involved in many ways - collecting 
money, encouraging school visits 
and taking photos of the paint
ings. Bill Weir, the gallery 
director, in particular went out 
of his way to assist. Also thanks 
to marketing manager Roger Paul. 

The Crispin Hall in Street was 
well attended, and several 

-I -
~ -

Newsletter 

July/August 1991 

teachers brought classes from 
local primary schools. Some of the 
children were so taken by the 
subject that they painted pictures 
which they gave to the Green Help 
organisers to take home. It was 
also good to see so many SHE 
members helping out both before 
and during the event. 

Since Street is the home of 
Clark's Shoes, SHE approached them 
to see if they could help with the 
desperate need of children around 
Chernobyl for footwear. Clark's 
have now agreed to send a consign
ment of shoes to Kiev later in the 
year. Other people from the area 
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spontaneously organised collect
ions of children's clothes. 

The sumptuous setting of Bristol 
Cathedral for the last week was 
undoubtedly the most appealing. 
Large numbers of people visited 
the exhibition, including 
tourists. Even Raymond Briggs, a 
SHE sponsor, put in a brief 
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The week ended with Natasha 
speaking and talking to 
campaigners at the Radiation 
Conference in Bristol. 

Media publicity was extensive 
during the three weeks (although 
TV interest was poor), including 
an interview with Natasha on BBC 
Radio World Service. 

All in all, although expensive to 
organise, the exhibition was 
extremely worthwhile. It raised 
awareness of the nuclear issue at 
a time when it appeared to be 
sinking into oblivion. Above all, 
it gave support to our fellow 
Ukrainian campaigners and the 
children of Chernobyl. A heartfelt 
thank you to the many supporters 
and friends who helped out. 

CHERNOBYL CHILDREN,S POSTER 

We still have copies of the full 
colour A2 poster for the 
exhibition, showing a painting of 
a tree with radiation hazard 
symbols instead of fruit. Copies 
cost £5 (including p+p) from 
Valerie Davey, 8, The Bartons, 
Yeabridge, South Petherton, TA13 
5LW (0460 40241). Cheques to "Stop 
Hinkley Expansion". 

NUCLEAR NEWS 

EIRE AT HINKLEY poiNT 

A column of black smoke pouring 
from Hinkley A power station 
caused concern in the area on the 
morning of August 2nd. 

It emerged that workers re-tarring 
the roof of the turbine hall had 
accidentally set the tar on fire. 
When firemen doused it with hoses, 
the water poured through a hole in 
the roof on to generators 
underneath. This in turn tripped 
out of the twin reactors. All 
personnel were evacuated from the 
turbine hall. 

Although Nuclear Electric said no 
radiation was released, this is 
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the type of carelessness which 
should give the industry's 
regulators pause for thought in 
preparing the Long Term Safety 
Review of the station. This is due 
for publication in mid-September. 

Nuclear Electric wants to keep the 
A station running well beyond its 
present closure date in the mid-
1990s. The company also now wants 
to extend Hinkley B's life from 25 
to 30 years. 

IN THE EVENT OF ... a nuclear 
accident at Hinkley Point, a new, 
police-run emergency centre is to 
be set up. Planned to become 
operational next year, the centre 
will be behind Taunton police 
station, in a former prison. 

NUCLEAR MOUNDS 

Nuclear Electric has announced a 
new policy for dealing with its 
redundant nuclear power stations. 
After removing the fuel, they will 
be covered in a concrete shell and 
left for about 130 years. They 
could then be mounded over into 
giant artificial hills. 

The policy is intended to save 
money. Previous plans were to 
remove most of the buildings after 
10 years, the reactor after a 
further century. But although the 
change will avoid the dangers of 
transporting and processing some 
of the radioactive aftermath, it 
will mean that Hinkley Point would 
become a massive nuclear waste dump. 

MORE NUCLEAR HANDOUTS 

The Hinkley Point management 
appears to have a soft spot for 
Cannington. In the past few months 
the power station has helped out 
both the village's youth orchestra 
and its athletics club with 
substantial donations. The largest 
gift, however, has gone to Brymore 
School - £10,000 for refurbishing 
a basement. Could this be connec
ted with the fact that the school 
grounds would be severed by a 
major road if Hinkley c was built? 
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HINKLEY C CARAVAN SITE REFUSED 

Nuclear Electric has lost its 
appeal against refusal of planning 
permission for an 80 place caraven 
site at Doniford, near Minehead. 
The company had argued it needed 
approval for the caravans in 
preparation for construction 
workers who would build Hinkley c. 

CAMPAIGN NEWS 

IDEAL ENERGY IN SCHQQLS 

A new Teachers' Guide has been 
prepared to accompany the Ideal 
Energy Exhibition. It explains how 
the exhibition's displays and 
information can be used in 
relation to classroom work. 

Copies cost £2 from Claire 
Dorling, Sheepcombe Brake, 
Tockington, Bristol BS12 4PR (0454 
418596). Also call Claire about 
booking the exhibition. 

1994 REVIEW OF NUCLEAR PROSPECTS 

Representatives of nine anti
nuclear organisations met in 
Manchester recently to discuss 
policy in relation to the 
government's promised 1994 review 
of nuclear power. 

The meeting agreed that the 
government should be lobbied to 
open up the review beyond the 
narrow confines of an internal 
civil service report. 

SHE was represented by Crispin 
Aubrey and Jane Roberts, who 
submitted a paper concentrating on 
the issue of democracy and the 
review. Further meetings are planned. 
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7TH RADIATION & HEALTH CONFERENCE 

About 100 delegates attended the 
7th International Conference on 
Low Level Radiation and Health, 
held in Bristol's Council House on 
June 22-23. The event was 
extremely well organised and 
provided an excellent opportunity 
for campaigners from around the 
country to meet each other. 

The main topics covered by speak
ers were the new international 
radiation limits, decommissioning 
of nuclear plants, the aftermath 
of Chernobyl, and compensation 
claims for health effects. There 
was also a surprise visit from 
Vladimir Chernousenko, the Soviet 
scientist who exposed the true 
effects of the Chernobyl accident 
on British TV earlier this year. 

"ECOLOGIST" INFORMATION PACK 

A compendious information pack on 
nuclear power and the alternatives 
has been prepared for the 
Ecologist magazine by Crispin 
Aubrey, Danielle Grunberg and the 
magazine's Nicholas Hildyard. 

The two volume pack contains over 
800 pages of reprinted articles, 
reports and academic papers on 
everything from uranium mining to 
energy efficiency. Originally 
designed for distribution in 
Eastern Europe and the Third 
World, it also provides a useful 
background resource for 
campaigners in this country. 

The full cost to organisations and 
institutions is £30. SHE is 
obtaining a few copies at the 
reduced rate of £15. Members who 
would like a copy should send a 
cheque for £20 (includes £5 p+p) 
to SHE, Hockpitt Farm, Nether 
Stowey, Bridgwater TA5 1EX. 
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TAKE THE HEAT OFF ... 

Enclosed with this newsletter is 
the long-promised leaflet about 
low energy light bulbs. If you 
want more copies, let us know. 
They will be available for a small 
charge to cover costs and postage. 
And also tell us what you think. 
Do you have any suggestions/ 
criticisms for a second edition? 
Keep in touch, we need your 
opinions! 

Many thanks to SHE member Herbert 
Eppel, who passed on, a wonderful 
Quaker leaflet, "Bright Ideas to 
Save the Earth". It contains a 
comprehensive guide to everything 
you could want to know about low 
energy lighting. Three cheers for 
its suggestion at the end: "Ask 
your Electricity Board to give 
away low energy lamps, and expla i n 
why it should." Copies available 
in packs of 25 for £2.50 from 
Friends Book Centre, Friends 
House, Euston Road, London NW1 
2BJ . 

Now the bad news. Compact fluor
escent bulbs are coming under 
close scrutiny, and in some cases 
are not all they claim to be. New 
Scientist magazine says their 
circuitry alters the mains current 
so that the true energy consump
tion is greater than that regist
ered on your meter. This means 
that although you save money, the 
energy savings are not as great as 
claimed. Some newer CFLs, howeve r , 
with an electronic circuit rather 
than an electromagnetic ballast, 
are better at showing their true 
energy usage. The ideal light bulb 
has not yet been invented, but 
let's continue to support efforts 
towards that end. 

CND has recently announced a 
consumer boycott on companies 
connected with Trident missiles. 
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They include the parent companies 
of Thorn and Mazda. Something to 
consider when you're buying bulbs. 

Finally , Which? magazine is 
planning to test CFLs in the near 
future . This could help clear up 
some of the confusion about what 
to buy. 

Lynn Collins -MORE POWER TO THE WIND 

The Dutch government, fed up with 
flatulent cows and pollution from 
fertilisers, has offered dairy 
farmers generous incentives to 
switch to windfarming. This will 
result in the biggest programme of 
windmill building since the 17th 
century. (Guardian 3.7.91) 

FROM LITHUANIA WITH NUCLEAR 

Not to be outshone by SHE, a six 
man delegation from Lithuania's 
Ignalina nuclear power plant 
visited Hinkley Point in June. The 
delegation spent time examining 
the station and also managed some 
sightseeing in their busy schedule 
- Wookey Hole and the Quantocks! 

According to a reliable source, 
there were unfortunately a few 
diplomatically sticky moments. The 
Lithuanians were of Russian origin 
and didn't want to know about 
independence. Even worse, any 
mention of Chernobyl made them 
positively frantic. Hopefully our 
friends from Hinkley will have an 
easier ride when they visit 
Ignalina later this summer. 
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